North Killingholme Parish Council Newsletter Autumn 2021



After a period of instability, the parish council is now back up and running. The meetings are held on the second Monday of every month (except August) and start at 6.30pm in the village hall. The agenda for the meeting will be posted in the notice board on the wall of The Ashbourne at least 3 days before the meeting and will also be available to view on the parish council website which is northkillinghomeparishcouncil.co.uk It would be nice to see members of the public attend our meetings, everyone's welcome, you don't need to have any issues to raise you can attend to have a listen to see what is going on in the village and what is discussed. There is generally a ward councillor in attendance so if there is anything that you would like to bring to their attention the meeting can be your opportunity to do so.

Your parish councillor details are as follows:

Liz Broddley (Chair) 15 St Crispins Close North Killingholme Tel: 01469 540628

Email <u>cllrlizbroddley@hotmail.com</u>

Kath Robinson Walmar Church Lane North Killingholme

Email: dwalmar@aol.com

Birget Shelley
Walnut Tree House
Clarkes Road
North Killingholme
Email cllr.birgitshelley@gmail.com

Hannah Hepworth (Vice Chair) Pond House Clarkes Road North Killingholme

Email: cllr.hepworth@hotmail.com

Karen Boyington The Old Vicarage Clarkes Road North Killingholme

Email cllrboyington@gmail.com

The parish council are aware of some concerns regarding the grass cutting that has been undertaken in the village over the last year and are in the process of finding out the details regarding the who, what, where and when with a view to obtaining a better service in 2022, we make no promises, but we will do our best to ensure that the parish is getting the service that it is paying for.

The village hall kitchen ceiling has now been repaired, and thanks go to Prax Lindsey Oil refinery for providing the funding for the work. The hall is available to hire, please contact the booking officer Heather Jackson at 16A St Crispins Close, North Killingholme, Tel 01469 540761

One last thing for this newsletter is to let parishioners know (and I hope that nobody ever needs it) that there is a defibrillator located on the wall at the car park entrance for The Ashbourne. In the event that you need to use it the emergency services will talk you through how to access it and also how to use it. Let's hope that the box stays firmly closed!!!

If there are any other issues that you would like to raise please feel free to attend the meeting or drop any councillor an email or alternatively you can drop an email to our clerk at clerknorthkillingholme@hotmail.com

Church News

The church has now re-started the monthly coffee mornings after the COVID break. The dates are the first Tuesday of the month with the next one being the 2nd November starting at 11am, enjoy a bowl of soup, cake and a chat with other members of the community, you might even win a prize on the raffle!

It is that time of year again when the church will be is holding a Christmas Fair on Sunday 28th November 11am- 4pm in the Church. Please come along to support the church to raise funds. There will be lots of items on sale, yummy cakes, local honey, books and lots of other lovely things to buy for Christmas presents. Please look out for the church newsletter for all other events including the annual Christmas Brass Band performance!

Queens Platinum Jubilee (2022)



Next year marks the 70th year of Queen Elizabeth's II reign as our sovereign. The government have given us an extra bank holiday and changed the second bank holiday in May to Thursday 2nd June 2022, thus making it a four day weekend. It would be great if we could organize some sort of celebration in the village and need your ideas and help.

There will be a meeting on <u>Tuesday 2nd November at 6.30pm</u> in the village hall to gather ideas as to what people would like and start to pull together some plans. It would be great to see you there but if you are unable to attend but have some ideas and/or are willing to help with the organization please email <u>cllrlizbroddley@hotmail.com</u> or call 01469 540628. We promise it won't take much of your time, but we would love to hear everyone's ideas!!

Tree Planting

Thornton Curtis WI have been in contact as they are trying to plant 100 trees to celebrate their 100th anniversary. They have been in contact with the parish council as they would like to plant trees in each of the parishes where their members live. We have identified the area at the bottom of St Crispins Close adjacent to the "cut through" into the lane. The area has been tidied up and there will be some new trees planted there some time in November once the landowner (North Lincolnshire Council) has given permission.

Remembrance Day

There will be a gathering at the memorial stone at the top of Lancaster Approach on Sunday 14th November at 11am, followed by a service in the church.

For next time

Please email Liz at cllrlizbroddley@hotmail.com if you would like any village news to be added to the next edition of this newsletter. We aim to send a newsletter out quarterly.

Please keep an eye out for next meeting dates in our village notice board (on the wall of the Ashbourne hotel). We would love to see you at our meetings and hear about your ideas for improving our community.

Our website is updated regularly and can be accessed via: http://www.northkillingholmeparishcouncil.co.uk

We would like to thank Prax Lindsey Oil refinery for kindly printing this newsletter for us.